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Zonta Club of Wynnum Redland Inc.

PO Box 132

Capalaba 

Queensland 4157 


AREA 5 DISTRICT 22
CHARTER DATE: 24 SEPTEMBER 1981

wynnumredlands@zontadistrict24.org

NEWSLETTER AUGUST 2008

PRESIDENT: Margaret Finegan (HM 3207 4442)
CORRESPONDENCE: Janet Mylne (HM 3399 3342)

TREASURER: Philippa Donaldson (MOB 0411 875 234)

NEWSLETTER: Gail Abbott (HM 3849 3995)

CALENDAR
AUGUST

11th Dinner Meeting 

17th Mayne Inheritance Tour

25th Board Meeting

28th Breast Cushion Working Bee

SEPTEMBER

8th Dinner Meeting Alexandra Hills Hotel

12th President’s at Home

24th Our 27th Birthday 

29th Board Meeting
OCTOBER
13TH Dinner Meeting

19th Spring Walk
27th Board Meeting

NOVEMBER
10th Dinner Meeting

30th Christmas Function
24th Board Meeting

DINNER MEETING DETAILS

DATE 
MONDAY 11TH August
VENUE
 Alexandra Hills Hotel
TIME
6.30 for 7 pm
 This is a public holiday in the Redlands so the hotel has a surcharge of $4.50 per head. Members are not obliged to pay this extra charge. It can be subsidised from our Admin fund but  we are happy to accept if some members are willing to pay.
Please  send apologies to Phillipa by Thursday 7th August.

Club policy confirmed at the February meeting is that $2 admin is paid when an apology is given to the Treasurer by noon the Thursday prior to the dinner meeting. After that date $30 is due and an invoice will be sent.

ZONTA BIRTHDAYS FOR AUGUST
Phyllis Pledger 6th and   Marilyn Steenland 30th

Many Happy Returns to these members
PRESIDENTS REPORT 

Congratulations to Phyllis Pledger who topped the card players on our Crazy Whist Night and took out first prize, a double pass to a Gold Class Movie. Many thanks to Gail & Merv Abbott, Merv ran the night with his usual good humour, even though he gave up watching his beloved Wallabies trounce the All Blacks. We really do appreciate your sacrifice Merv. Thanks also to Marilyn Steenland for arranging the night and to all those who donated such a delightful supper and wonderful prizes. We had 40 players on the night and fun and frivolity prevailed. Janet brought along Pilgrims from Canada who soon got into the swing of things. The Manly RSL hall was a good venue, I am sure we will use it again.

At the board meetings we have discussed some fellowship gatherings, as well as fund raising activities. The first half of the year has been very active and we have had good results in our fund raising efforts. I suggested that we have a “President’s At Home”, purely as a social activity and the board has agreed. As we also need to make some more breast cushions, the first of these gatherings will also be a working bee at my home on Thursday 28th August at 10 a.m; we will share a cuppa and lots of chatter. We also decided to have a night gathering where guests such as husbands, partners and/or friends will be welcome. This function will be held at my home on Friday 12th September at 7 p.m. and if everyone can bring along some food to share that can be eaten with a fork, and your own drinks it can be a relaxing night for all, around our outdoor fire pit. My address is 3 Whitehall Ave Birkdale.

We had a productive Board meeting at Di Harmsworth’s home and the chairs of the various committees will be bringing everyone up to date in their reports.

Regards

Margaret Finegan

SERVICE and FUNDRAISING REPORT 
1. Our Crazy Whist night was successful both financially and socially.  Thanks to those members who brought guests and raffle prizes and supper.       
2. Janet is organizing a Mayne Inheritance Tour on Sunday 17th August with more details to follow. We will need 22 people to fill the bus; cost is expected to be between $40 and $50 per head and includes afternoon tea. Money to be paid to Janet at the meeting.
3. We are hopeful of holding a sausage sizzle at the St James Park Neighbourhood watch Garage Sale, which is usually held early November.

4. Our Christmas outing will be on Sunday 30th November. Details are yet to be decided.

STATUS OF WOMEN

Judith is overseas at present.

Please bring any goods for Maybanke and Silky Oaks to the August meeting.

We have received a certificate from the Moreton South Institute of TAFE in appreciation of our contribution to the awards system.

UNITED NATIONS
The Spring Walk is to be held on Sunday 19th October. Jill will have details at a later date.
PR & PROGRAMME

Our guest speaker this month is Melina Georgousakis.
Any suggestions for future speakers would be welcome.

MEMBERSHIP & ORGANIZATION 

We may have a guest for August
GENERAL NEWS 

Next board meeting is to be held at Jo Hieatt’s home on 25th August.
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